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BROOKS MEMORIAL LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
AGENDA 

Tuesday—–February 11, 2020 4:45 PM—Meeting Room 
 
Call to Order / 4:45 PM  

Agenda/Changes or additions  

Public Comments  

Minutes of January 14, 2020 

COMMITTEE UPDATES/ DEPARTMENT REPORTS  
 

A. Friends of the Library  
• Activities update  

 
B. Buildings and Grounds Committee—Connie Bresnahan, Chair  

• Update  
 
C. Finance/Asset Development Committee—Adam Franklin-Lyons, Chair  

• Treasurer’s Report and Update  
 
D. Fine Arts Committee—Howard Burrows, Chair  

• Update  
 
E. Planning Committee—Jane Southworth, Chair  

• Update  
 
F. Technology Committee—Leo Schiff, Chair  

• Update  
 
G. Advocacy and liaison to library organizations—Howard Burrows  

• Update  
 

H. Department Reports: Director; Reference, Youth Services  
 
CONTINUING BUSINESS  

· Community engagement and outreach 
· Board positions 
· Trustee recruitment 
· Staff development event 

 
NEW BUSINESS  

· Request for photographer 
· Vista employee 
· Programming policy 

 



 
BROOKS MEMORIAL LIBRARY 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 

January 15, 2020 

Trustees Present: Jennifer Rowe, Connie Bresnahan, Howard Burrows, Leo Schiff, 
Sirkka Kauffman, Adam Franklin-Lyons, Jane Southworth, Elizabeth Ruane and John 
Woodward 

Also Present: Starr Latronica (Library Director), Jeanne Walsh (Reference Librarian), 
Hollis Carlisle (Recording Secretary) 

Call to Order: Jenny called the meeting to order at 4:50 pm. 

Agenda Changes or Additions: None 

Public Comments: None 

Minutes of December 17, 2019 meeting: Leo moved to accept the minutes; seconded 
by John.     Passed 

Committee Reports 

Friends of the Library: The board has been depleted by several resignations, including 
that of their newspaper editor. The annual appeal has been well received. A bus trip 
to Louisa May Alcott’s home is under consideration as an income raising event. Some 
Friends budget line items have been moved to the Library’s budget in an effort to 
have these duties appropriately applied. 

Buildings and Grounds: No meeting was held. The next meeting will be February 6 at 
8:30am. 

Finance/Asset Development: Adam reported that the first quarter numbers have been 
amended to account for a movement of cash by the Library’s investment firm (PSI). 

Fine Arts: No meeting was held. 

Planning: No meeting was held. 

Technology: The contract with the website vendor (MRW) is undergoing some 
changes recommended by the town’s attorney.  Blitz week will occur the last week in 
February 

Advocacy and Liaison to national/regional library organizations: Howard updated the 
Board on his activities. 

Department Reports 
Jeanne reviewed the Foundation Database (which has recently merged with 
GuideStar). Some discussion re: Kanopy where patrons will experience a reduction to 
four (4) movies a month. Starr will be attending the ALA midwinter conference in 
Philadelphia.  There was discussion re: a programming policy.  Starr will research.  

Continuing Business 



 
Pay for part time employees: Pending changes, awaiting Selectboard approval, 
applauded by the board. 

Community engagement and outreach:  Howard will chair a committee to arrange 
visits to neighboring libraries. Leo, Jane and John are interested in participating. 

Revision of Library Behavior Code: The second reading of the code was approved. 

Board Positions: Jenny has forwarded, to each board member, a list of their current 
assignments, asking of their continuing interest. She also asks that each committee 
delineate their past six-month accomplishments and their future six month goals.  

Trustee Recruitment: Adam, Howard, Leo and Jenny reaffirmed their interest in serving 
on the nominating committee. The job posting will be added to Brattleboro’s Front 
Porch Forum. 

New Business 

Staff Development Event Starr requested permission to close the Library for a morning 
to offer professional development to both reward and refresh employees. The 
program will be developed in conjunction with staff. Jenny verbalized a general 
expression of approval which was seconded by Jane.  Starr will proceed with 
collecting information to organize the event. 

 

Adjourn: at 6:25 Jane moved and Sirkka seconded that the meeting adjourn. 

 

Hollis Carlisle, Recording Secretary 

Connie Bresnahan, Board Secretary 

  

   

 

 

  



Brooks Memorial Library Technology Committee Minutes 

January 22, 2020, 4:30 p.m. 

Agenda: no changes 

Minutes: approved  

Public comment: none 

Continuing business: 

Update on preparation for website development and blitz week  

Starr is continuing work with Bob Fisher and MRW to work out the final details of the contract.  She also 

confirmed that blitz week will be the last week in February.  

Matt has been reviewing the inventory work we did in the summer, and he’ll continue that. His goal is to 

find out by Friday the full status of that inventory and share it with the committee. It might be helpful 

for board members on the committee to review inventory that staff did and add their own notes. It 

would be OK to use email to communicate about who wants to look at specific sections; we just can’t 

discuss details and make decisions outside a warned meeting. We’ll learn what MRW needs from us for 

blitz week; they’ll send us “homework.”  

Board members warned us that they would need about 3 weeks of advance warning to free up their 

schedules if we need their participation in blitz week. If they’re needed, it will probably be for a focused, 

limited time. Maybe MRW would rough out a more detailed calendar about what we might expect each 

day of the blitz so that we can plan ahead. Starr will continue to be our contact with MRW and will 

deputize staff Tech Committee members if needed.  

Matt has been in touch with our patron who is blind who offered to help us assess accessibility as our 

new site is built. The patron might be able to come in during some of the planning. Meanwhile, Matt has 

introduced him to some of MRW’s work.  

Statement of work for the next 6 months 

The Tech Committee must report back to the full board about its plans for the next six months. Should 

we do anything besides the website? We have to be very careful about our time during the project. We 

discussed doing some public programs or making progress on our plans to review patron privacy policies 

and procedures related to technology. We concluded that we don’t have capacity to tackle those until 

the website is done.  

Adjourned at 5:15 

  



Director’s Report for January 2020 

Community Collaboration:  I have met several times with an expanding group of 
community members who are interested in pursuing a tool lending library.  
Jeanne Walsh and Courtney Carey participated in the Get the Word Out not-for-
profit fair.  I continue to meet with the Community Equity Collaborative. 

1. a and d,   2. a and b 

Programs: Our First Wednesday program on the stone walls of New England was 
a huge hit!  We saw many people who I had not seen in the library before. The 
audience was rapt as the speaker shared his vast expertise on the subject all the 
while constructing a miniature stone wall as he spoke.   Those in attendance gave 
the evening rave reviews, and the speaker donated a copy of his new book.  We 
began a series of Democracy Forums, featuring presentations by local experts, 
followed by community discussions. Tim Mayo and Charlie Butterfield read from 
their new collections of poetry. We have begun a new series of weekly sessions 
of gentle yoga for beginners. 

1. a,  2. a and b 

Display:  The adult department displayed The Hilltop Montessori School’s Life in 
Brattleboro: the Society Project, books created by students who worked with 
reference librarian, Jeanne Walsh and used the library collection for research in 
primary sources.  

1. b & f,  2. b, 4. b, 5. b and g, 6. a 

Website project: The contract with MRW has been signed and we are moving 
ahead with our website redesign. 

6. f 

Personnel: Thanks to the efforts of Town staff pay for non-Union, part time 
employees has been recalibrated.  We are all grateful for the recognition and 
support for what the library staff does. 

 5. g 

Professional Development: The staff participated in the anti-bias training, which 
all felt was enriching and time well spent.  I attended the American Library 
Association Midwinter Meeting in Philadelphia and took part in sessions related 
to program design, service to community and organizational culture.  

 5. g + The mission of the Brooks Memorial Library  is to connect people 
and resources to inspire,  inform,  and  empower  our  diverse  community. 



Youth Services Board Report- January 2020 

Our brand new Pages & Paws program has been lots of fun. The first week of session one was held on 
January 29. We had 4 children signed up for the 5 slots and then had an impromptu reader the day of the 
event. All five children thoroughly enjoyed their first reading to a dog session and are looking forward to the 
rest. We still have openings available for session two, which will run from February 26 through March 11. 

We have made some programming changes recently that are now going into effect. LEGO-palooza is now 
offered two times a month instead of one. LEGO-palooza now happens on the first and third Thursday of the 
month instead of just the third Thursday. Families are enjoying the added session though it does keep 
sneaking up on staff until we get used to it. Going from once a month to twice a month may not seem like 
much but there is quite a bit of set up and clean up for each event. Tables and chairs are set up, bins of 
LEGOs are brought out, and signs must be hung up. Once the new creations are made and have a description 
card written, they are added to the LEGOs displays in both the glass case in the back lobby or the Children’s 
Room window near the snack table. Getting the creations from the table in the Meeting Room into the 
displays can be very tricky, requiring a steady hand, a bit of contortion to access the display cases and 
occasionally emergency repair work. The creations that have been removed from the displays are then 
disassembled and the LEGOs are returned to the bins, which are put away until the next time. The Meeting 
Room needs to be cleaned up (which can take a bit of time depending on how busy it was and how many 
LEGOs ended up on the floor), chairs and tables need to be put away and signs need to be taken down. Each 
2 hour LEGO-palooza session takes about 2 hours of staff time for set up and clean up. 

Back in the summer, we decided to shift the Rhyme Time schedule to better align with the school calendar. 
Due to this change, we will not be holding Rhyme Time in February this year which is very good because we 
will be very busy! 

Creativity and chaos reign in the Children’s Room as we create our life-sized Candy Land game, which will 
encompass the entire Meeting Room from Thursday February 20 through Saturday February 22. We’ve been 
busy super-sizing lollipops, candy cane signs, molasses swamps and candy houses. The game ‘board’ spans 
the entire width and length of the Meeting Room. We will be assembling all the pieces on Wednesday 
February 19 and (hopefully) be ready to go when the library opens on Thursday. This huge undertaking is 
rivalling our extraordinary Llama, llama event we held a few years ago. Perhaps we will make Candy Land an 
annual or semi-annual event...if we can find a place to store everything! 

The Annies are returning to Brooks Memorial Library for Winter Carnival on Friday February 21 at 10:30 am. 
As in past years, the show will be held in the Main Room downstairs since we can’t possibly fit all of their fans 
in the Children’s Room or Meeting Room. 

We are happy to report we had 8 teens join us for pizza and writing at our first Teen Writing Night hosted by 
our TAFLTS on Friday January 31. Our volunteer and TAFLTS member Anna Cummings facilitated the evening 
with writing prompts, free writing time and then the opportunity for teens to share what they have written. 
All the participants asked us to do this again. 

We will be having a Teen Movie night on Friday February 28. The TAFLTS have chosen the film “Every Day” 
based on David Levithan's acclaimed New York Times bestseller of the same name. Pizza and popcorn will be 
provided. This will be the first in a monthly series of movies for teens. 

Now off to build more candy cane signs... 

Lindsay Bellville- Youth Services Librarian 
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